

April-May 2025

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

Winter has arrived in Argentina. It is currently 48°F, which feels very cold for us, especially considering that most homes don't have heating systems.

God has opened the doors, and we have been blessed to find a wonderful piece of land! The property measures 9 meters wide by 35 meters long (approximately 29.5 feet by 114.5 feet), totaling about 3,400 square feet. It may not be very large, but it is in a prime location. The property is located on one of the town's main avenues, right in the middle of where most of our church members live, which makes it so that nearly everyone can walk to church. We have reviewed the property documents with a lawyer, and everything looks good. We've made an offer and are currently waiting for the owner's response. Please pray that we will be able to purchase the property soon.

The church continues to move forward strongly in the Lord. We've had several special services and were able to share the gospel with many new visitors. We are faithfully going house to house to win souls and disciple new converts.

Two brothers, Mario (12) and Miguel (14), began attending church in March. They lost their father to a heart attack, and their mother had left them a long time ago. Their hearts were broken, but they were seeking the Lord. We preached the gospel to them, and our church has supported them with groceries and clothing. We've shown them the love of God, and they have continued attending church faithfully to this day!

As we enter the winter season, we appreciate your prayers for our church members who remain faithful during the colder months.

Matthew is growing quickly! He is currently weighing 16 pounds. We've finally reached a stage where we can get a full night's rest. His umbilical hernia is much better—praise the Lord!

Thank you for your continued prayers. We would also appreciate your prayers as we pursue U.S. citizenship for Matthew in the first week of June. Please pray that the process goes smoothly and that he is granted citizenship.

Yours in Christ, The Owens Family









